Justification Statement for the DS 4024 Information Collection, 1405-0152; Non-substantive change

The Department of State, Consular Affairs, Overseas Citizen Services (CA/OCS) has requested a title
change to the “DS 4024 Internet Based Registration Service (IBRS).” We request OMB approval on the
title being changed from “Internet Based Registration Service (IBRS)” to “Smart Traveler Enrollment
Program (STEP)”. The reasoning for this revision is to encourage greater participation among U.S. citizen
travelers because, for some U.S. citizens, the word “registration” has negative associations.



